BOROUGH OF BARROW IN FURNESS

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE







Meeting, Thursday, 22nd October, 2015






at 2.00 p.m. 

PRESENT:- Councillors Heath (Chairman), Cassidy (Vice-Chairman), Gawne, Gill, Husband, Opie, Preston, Proffitt, C. Thomson, Wall and Williams.
Officers Present:- John Penfold (Corporate Support Manager) and Paula Westwood (Democratic Services Officer – Member Support).
19 – Apologies for Absence/Attendance of Substitute Member
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors McLeavy and M. A. Thomson.
Councillor Gawne had attended as a substitute for Councillor McLeavy for this meeting only.
20 – Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 10th September, 2015 were taken as read and confirmed.

21 – Friends of Barrow Cemetery Group
The Corporate Support Manager provided Members with an update on the progress being made to establish a ‘Friends of the Cemetery’ Group.

He reported that Members of the Friends of Barrow Cemetery Workgroup had met on 8th October and had agreed that there would be benefits to establishing a ‘Friends of the Cemetery’ Group.  They had also agreed that a Terms of Reference would be required to ensure that the group focussed on delivering benefits to the Cemetery.  The group discussed potential membership and the following were thought to be the most likely groups of people who would be interested in joining:-

· People who had a keen interest in the building and grounds;

· Community Groups; and

· Funeral Directors.

He also advised that the group had discussed Quick Response (QR) Codes on memorial trees.  The Cemetery had around 1000 trees and the Council were required to keep a record of them.  QR codes would be one option to keep track of the trees; another benefit of them would be that members of the family could also add more information onto the code about the person passed.

A question had been raised over the stability of the QR codes.  The group had considered that the codes would work on a permanent memorial; but it had been questionable as to how they would work on memorial trees which could occasionally blow over and need to be removed.  The Corporate Support Manager advised that a variety of methods of affixing the QR codes to trees had been discussed at the Workgroup meeting and advised the Committee that he would suggest to the Cemeteries and Crematorium Manager to trial a variety of methods in a small area.

In respect of the Chapel, the Corporate Support Manager advised the Committee that two members of the Public had contacted Councillor Wall stating that they wanted it to be saved.  One of whom was willing to invest some money into the Chapel and believed there should be a place for the public to come and visit.  The Cemetery and Crematorium Manager had advised that around four years ago it had been suggested that it would cost around £400,000 to restore the Grade II Listed Building.  He reported that the Workgroup had agreed that this would be a longer term ambition and further information would be required.
RESOLVED:- (i) To agree to the establishment of a ‘Friends of the Cemetery’ Group; and

(ii) To agree that the Friends of Barrow Cemetery Workgroup would continue to look at the issues surrounding QR Codes and the Chapel and report back to this Committee.
22 – Street Cleansing Report
The Corporate Support Manager provided an update on the recycling performance.

In the first two quarters of 2015/2016 the Borough had recycled or composted 5,013 tonnes of waste compared to 2,757 tonnes in the same period of 2014/15.  The recycling reward value for the first two quarters was £321,233 compared to £337,638 in the previous year.  This had been attributable mainly to a reduction in green waste due to adverse weather conditions in the Spring, a breakdown had been presented as follows:-
Recycling Tonnages

	
	Q2 2015/16 (tonnes)
	Q2 2014/15 (tonnes)

	Green waste
	2564
	2757

	Kerbside co-mingled
	1685
	1693

	Kerbside paper
	389
	463

	Bring site co-mingled
	375
	356


It had been proposed that Members visited Ulverston or Kendal to observe SLDC’s Recycling Recovery Vehicles (RRV) in operation in order for them to assess their performance against our Recycling Compaction Vehicles (RCV).  The Corporate Support Manager advised the Committee that a visit would be arranged for week commencing 9th November to Kendal.
RESOLVED:- That the report be noted.

The meeting closed at 2.22 p.m.
